
 

  

     
 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request FOI 21-150 20th April 2021 
 

 

I would like to make a freedom of information request please in relation 
to the vaccination of school based staff working with the most 

vulnerable learners in the school – Cwmcarn Primary School.  
  

• In particular I would like to request the information provided by the 

local authority relating to the staff who work in our complex needs 

resource base and the complex medical needs of the learners they 

work with. 

The Health Board us unable to disclose personal information in relation to 

students or staff. However, for general information provided by the Local 
Authority you will need to contact the Local Authority. 

 

• We would like information regarding any decision deeming our staff 

in the complex needs base not eligible for the vaccine.  

The Health Board followed the JVCI criteria for its Vaccination Programme 
and staff will have been offered a vaccination based upon the priority group 

in which they fell.  
 

• We like any information regarding the cancellation of these staffs’ 

vaccines which were originally booked for February 15th at 

Newbridge Leisure Centre.  

In line with the Welsh Government guidance for frontline social care staff 
(attached), Local Authorities were asked to review and resubmit details of 

eligible staff that meet the criteria for vaccination under priority group 2, for 
consideration by the Health Board.  

 


